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Dear Parents and Carers 

Coronation Celebrations 
 
The children have really enjoyed the Coronation celebrations this week. Activities have included our 

coronation picnic and street party with disco music yesterday and two lovely sharing assemblies. 

During the assemblies we found out how each class has been busy marking this one off, historical 

occasion in their own way. Today children have been treated to a hot coronation themed meal. A big 

thank you to Lisa Harwood and her HCL team for making the occasion so special with all the 

wonderful themed food.  

 

I have also been impressed with the efforts made by parents, pupils and staff with Coronation themed 

outfits this week. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Assessment Period Changes to Ballet Arrangements  
 
Due to assessments there will be some changes to ballet arrangements as highlighted below: 
 
Tuesday 9 May 2023 - cancelled 
 
Wednesday 10 May 2023 - All Groups moved to Thursday afternoon 
 
Tuesday 16 May 2023 – all groups as usual 
 
Wednesday 17 May 2023 – cancelled 
 
 
Adjustments will be made to invoices by the school office. 



 

Baby News! 
 
I am delighted to announce the wonderful news that Mrs Henshall gave birth to a healthy baby girl 

yesterday. Congratulations to both Mrs Henshall (proud mother) and Mrs White (proud 

Grandmother). I know that a number of parents (particularly in Silver and Emerald Classes) were 

keen to contribute to a collection and gift. Mrs Brooke will be organising this so please send in any 

donations to the school office with 'Henshall/White family baby gift' on it. 

 

 
I would like to take this opportunity to wish everyone a wonderful extended weekend. I hope 
everyone really enjoys the Coronation and all the events surrounding it both locally and nationally.  
 
 
 
Kind regards 
 
 
Mr James Edwards 
 
Headteacher 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Star Awards 
 
Star awards for this double bank holiday coronation period will be announced next week. 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS  

 

Event 
Year groups 

involved 
Date 

Bank Holiday for the 
Coronation of  
King Charles III- school closed 

All Monday, 8 May  

KS2 SATs week Year 6 Tuesday, 9 May- Friday, 12 May 

KS1 Assessments Year 2 
These will take place within the whole month of 
May. Please ensure your child is in school every 
day. 

Hampton Court visit Year 5 Tuesday, 16 May 

London Transport Museum 
trips 

Year 3 Friday, 19 May and Thursday, 8 June  

School Finishes for half term All Friday 26 May 2023 at 1:45 pm 

Half- term All Monday, 29 May- Friday, 2 June 

Walton-on-the-Naze trip 
Reception, 

Year 1 and 2 
Tuesday, 13 June and Wednesday, 28 June 

This week’s 
Attendance Awards 

Reception/KS1 Prince 
Louis – Platinum 100% 

 
Lower KS2 Princess 
Charlotte – Elizabeth 
100% 
 
KS2 Prince George – 
Onyx 97.03% 

 



 

 
 

 


